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Call to Order

As a quorum was present, Chairman Zelodis Jay called the meeting to order and welcomed new member Mark Speed, representing Franklin County.  

2023-2024 Budget Presentation

Diane Cox presented the proposed Budget for Fiscal Year 2023/2024 and requested that the Executive Committee consider recommending the Budget proposal to the COG Board of Directors. 
Diane noted that the overall recommended budget of $6,829,700 includes:
· A 5% COLA for KTCOG Staff

· A slight increase in the Indirect rate 
· A decrease of less than 1% in the fringe benefit rate
· The replacement of one Workforce Youth Program and Special Projects Coordinator Position with a Workforce Reentry Program Manager, to be filled by the same KTCOG staff member

Cox also mentioned that changes to the budget would be handled through budget amendments. 

Motion #1  

David Smith moved that the Budget be recommended as proposed. Walter Powell seconded the motion, and a vote was conducted. The motion carried unanimously. 
Executive Director Diane Cox also thanked Danny Wright and Betty Wright for their participation in Legislative Day activities, and noted an optimistic outlook for the interactions with Kerr-Tar Region’s State Representation.

Cox then noted that the Board will see Awards Nomination criteria for the Annual Banquet in the first two weeks of June. The banquet is to be held September 28, 2023 in Granville County.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director

Secretary to the Board of Directors
